
RECESSED MEETING CITY COUNCIL 

July 18, 2022 

  The City Council of the City of Albemarle met in a recessed session on Monday, July 18, 

2022 at 6:00 p.m. in Council Chambers of City Hall. Mayor Ronnie Michael presided, and the following 

members were present, to-wit: Mayor Pro Tempore Martha Sue Hall and Councilmembers, Martha E. 

Hughes, Chris Whitley, Benton Dry, Dexter Townsend, and Shirley D. Lowder.  Absent, Councilmember 

Bill Aldridge. 

------------------------------ 

  Mayor Michael called the meeting to order.  

------------------------------ 

Mayor Michael announced he intends to end his State of Emergency Declaration for the  

City of Albemarle in August when Governor Cooper ends the Statewide Emergency Declaration. 

------------------------------ 

Mayor Michael reported that Jordan Jones has offered to provide the Mayor and City 

Council a walk through of the Residences at Albemarle in the late summer or early fall timeframe.  City 

Manager Michael Ferris noted the City plans to highlight its role in bringing this project to a reality as an 

example of the economic development activities and support it undertakes for the betterment of our 

community. 

 

------------------------------ 

 

CLOSED SESSION 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Whitley, seconded by Councilmember Townsend and 

unanimously carried, Council approved moving into closed session pursuant to N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6) 

Personnel.  

 

------------------------------ 

 

Councilmember Dry joined the meeting in closed session 

 

------------------------------ 

 

  RETURN TO OPEN SESSION 

 

  Upon a motion by Councilmember Dry, seconded by Councilmember Hall and 

unanimously carried, Council returned to open session. The Mayor stated that a closed session was held 

pursuant to N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6) Personnel. Mayor Michael announced a closed session was held 

to discuss personnel matters and there was nothing to report. 

------------------------------ 



Upon a motion by Councilmember Whitley, seconded by Councilmember Dry and 

unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned to Monday, July 25, 2022 at 6:30 pm in Council 

Chambers of City Hall for a stormwater management plan reevaluation session and technical training. 


